
TRINITY CATHEDRAL CHAPTER 
There have been many positives in the life of the Cathedral over the past year:   

• Average Sunday attendance has increased from 53 in 2022 to 73 in 2023. This 
year we had 13 new pledgors who made over $40,000 in new pledges. 
 

• Lay involvement in ministries has become much more robust with many more 
people acting as acolytes, lectors, ushers, etc. The outreach ministry has 
become more vibrant with new lay leadership and volunteers and there is an 
active newcomer ministry. 
 

• We completed and are executing a new Strategic Plan that calls for growth and 
investment across several areas. 
 

• Our website is newly designed and more attractive and informative to visitors. 
The same is true of our communications to parishioners which have been 
upgraded in terms of quality and quantity. 
 

• We are developing a set of emergency plans that will help responsible parties 
react in a time of need. 
 

• We have made numerous improvements to our physical plant over the past few 
years including a new roof, the repair of significant water damage, and new 
signage among other projects. We are presently planning significant renovations 
to the 1st and 2nd floors. 
 

• We are successfully attracting events at the Cathedral, with an event being held 
every weekend for the remainder of the year. 
 

• Management and governance have been improved. We hired a full-time Office 
Manager to help with this growth, the Executive Committee has been expanded, 
and the Chapter has agreed to meet more frequently. Bonnie-Marie Yager-
Wiggan was elected Cathedral Canon for Formation and Parish Life. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
David M. Payne 
Chair of the Executive Committee 
 
  
 


